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Letter to Parents and Teachers (18/19-2)
Typhoon Mangkhut strikes

20™ September, 2018

Dear Parents and Teachers,

Super typhoon Mangkhut flexed its formidable power, engulfing the territory. The scenes of
the heavily damage-stricken areas undeniably were shocking to witness; leaving an aftermath of
devastated roads and widespread traffic issues never seen before. We have all learned a valuable
lesson on vigilance.

With the observatory’s alerting notice and warning of Mangkhut, CKY diligently prepared and
safeguarded the school grounds two days prior to the super typhoon’s imminent arrival. The
windows and doors were covered with adhesive tape, sandbags were stacked at entrances to
prevent water from potentially entering and every area or item that presented a potential of being
unsecure were fortified. Our staff worked tirelessly in preparation.

Inevitably, the school campus suffered damages. Three windows were dismantled by the
heavy winds. Certain areas of the school experienced flooding. The bookshelves in the reading
gallery were thrown and tossed mercilessly to the ground. Most regrettably, we were unable to
protect and save our precious trees around and within the campus. The sad sight of helpless,
harrowing trunks of our fallen companions, along with the sight of endless discarded leaves and
branches on the ground has left all of us a lasting sense of heaviness. With such destruction, | dare
ponder; is Manghkut not ironically the same as those friends of ours that do not love our
environment? Fortunately, our most important treasures remained safe. All the books that were
packed away with care by our teachers and students are entirely unharmed. What a blessing and
silver lining!

As our students prepared to return to school, we diligently worked to ensure the school
campus would be ready. Our injured trees were inspected thoroughly, professionals restored and
inspected the windows, and the entire campus was revived and ready. Regrettably, we received
notice from KMB regarding the bus service not being available on our anticipated first day back to
school. The school took action immediately and had shuttle buses available for teachers and
students who needed it. Fortunately, everything went well.

Compared to the situation in America and the Philippines, we need truthfully be thankful for
what we experienced. Perhaps the greatest encouragement is for me to see the people of Hong
Kong mutually assisting each other, show togetherness and public service personnel exhibit their
unparalleled spirit of selflessness and service during the difficult moments. | cannot contain myself
but say that we are truly blessed, and that | proudly call Hong Kong our home.

Wishing everyone well with peace and happiness always!

Head Principal

Dr. Lau Siu Ling







